
DRAFT COMMUNICATION TO THE CITY COMMISSION 
BEACH REDEVELOPMENT BOARD 

100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE 
8th FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM 
FORT LAUDERDALE, FL  33301 

MONDAY MARCH 16, 2015 – 2:30 P.M. 
 

             FEB 2015/JAN 2016 
MEMBERS    REGULAR MTGS                       SPECIAL MTGS 
             Present      Absent    Present      Absent 
Anthony Abbate, Chair  P 2  0  0  0 
Ina Lee, Vice Chair    P 2  0  0  0 
Abby Laughlin   P 2  0  0  0 
Christian Luz    P 2  0  0  0 
Thomas B. McManus   A 1  1  0  0 
Andy Mitchell, Jr.    P 2  0  0  0 
Judith Scher    P 2  0  0  0 
Tim Schiavone    A 1  1  0  0 
Shirley Smith    P 2  0  0  0 
Aiton Yaari    P 2  0  0  0 
 
Staff 
Don Morris, Economic Reinvestment Administrator 
Tom Green, Engineering Design Manager 
Diana Alarcon, Director of Transportation and Mobility 
Jamie Opperlee, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc. 
 
Guests and Presenters 
Dan Barnett, BID Manager 
Eduardo Fernandez, Chair of the BID 
 
Communications to the City Commission 
 
There was a consensus of the Beach Redevelopment Advisory Board (BRAB) to send 
the following Communication to the City Commission:  
 

1. The BRAB does not agree with increasing the cost of the Aquatic Center 
renovation, and that RDC should be held to the guaranteed maximum price as 
stipulated in the contract; 

2. Pursuant to the Central Beach Master Plan and the contract, the Aquatic Center 
parking garage should have an architectural skin; 

3. The BRAB would like more timely updates from RDC regarding the Aquatic 
Center design and renovations; 

4. The City Commission should consider options to shade the diving spectator 
area. 

 
[Transcribed by J. Rubin, Prototype, Inc.] 
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